Town of Arna - Pine County, MN
[bookmark: _GoBack]Clerk’s Minutes
September 11, 2023
Regular Town Board Meeting

The regular monthly meeting and was called to order at 6 PM.  

Present were Supervisors:  Jan Proffit, Darrick Sweats, Lynn Anderson and Clerk, Cheryl Wickham.  Guests were: Bob Brewster, Claudia Johnson, Todd Johnson, Sue Davis, Bernie Palmer, David Hughes, Tracy Erickson, Carol & Chris Mc Pherson.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Jan Proffit and the Pledge to the Flag was recited. 

The Agenda was approved by motion from Jan and 2nd by Darrick.  All yay and motion carried.

The minutes from August 14, 2023 meeting were read and a motion was made from Jan and 2nd by Lynn and Darrick made it unanimous to accept the minutes.  
All Yay and the Motion carried. .

Bills were read.  Motion by Jan and 2nd by Lynn to approve.  All Yay and  motion carried and bills were paid.

Correspondence was read and discussed.

Bernie Palmer had stated at the August Meeting that he would comply with signing off on a letter stating his waste from his camper is contained in his camper until it is dumped at the dumping station and said today he does not plan to comply with this.




Judge Flannagan brought attention to the outhouse located on Claudia Johnson’s property by looking at the pictures that were taken.  The Court Order gives permission to go on Claudia Johnson’s land.  Jan and Bob plan to inspect her property by this order since entry to the property was refused earlier.

Bob offered a revised Complaint Form for the Town Board to consider.  The changes were approved.

Bob offered a 3-ring binder of most township road laws for the Board to consult from time to time as needed.

Pine County is asking if Arna Township would maintain the short piece of road that used to be part of Hwy 25 connecting Witt Road.  Motion by Jan. 2nd by Lynn and 
Darrick made it unanimous to start maintaining this road.  All Yay and motion carried.  The county will send the necessary paperwork soon.

The Outhouse by the Town Hall has been inspected and it is not compliant to use.  A motion was made by Jan and 2nd by Darrick and Lynn made it unanimous to remove and get rid of it.  All yay and motion carried.

Todd Johnson was interrupting and disturbing the Town Board Meeting.  After many warnings from the Board he finally was asked to leave the meeting. Todd left the meeting around 11 PM.

Motion by Jan and 2nd by Darrick to adjourn. All yay and motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 11:15 PM. 

The next Town Board Meeting is scheduled for October 9, 2023. 
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